2oy, o W 90018 0 U=,

SYARIKAT PELABUHAN MUARA SDN. BHD.
MUARA PORT COMPANY SDN. BHD.

(RC20001628)
(Incorporated in Brunei Darussalam)

NOTICE
Ref : COO/NOTICE/2022/11
To : Logistic Providers - MPC & BFI Project
Subject : THE USE OF MUARA-LUMUT HIGHWAY FOR BFI CONTAINERS
MOVEMENT
Date : 16 November 2022

Dear Concerned,

Reference is made to the matter above. With regards to Brunei Fertilizer Industries Sdn Bhd (“BFI”)
Project, Muara Port Company Sdn Bhd (“MPC”) would like to strictly inform that logistic providers are
prohibited from using the Telisai road for transporting BFI containers.

Land Transport Department has instructed not to use Telisai road in this project. It is only for
residential use and no longer suitable for heavy vehicles since the new highway has been
commissioned.

Despite several engagements with logistic providers emphasizing on this matter, multiple sightings of
trailers with BFI containers are seen at Telisai road to date. With regards to that, effective
immediately, MPC will impose a 14 days ban to drivers from participating in the project shall they use
Telisai road.

MPC wishes to take public safety as top priority while ensuring the project to run smooth and

accident free. To achieve this aim, MPC would like logistic providers to comply this requirement
without fail.

Your cooperation is highly appreciated. Thank you.

Bestregards,

FAZILAH YASSIN
CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER
MUARA PORT COMPANY SDN BHD




